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Suicide Survivors Newsletter

	Survivors of Suicide, Inc.                                                                       Winter 2006


SOS SPRING CONFERENCE

The SOS Board of Directors is pleased to let everyone know that our Annual Suicide Survivors Spring Conference will take place on Saturday, May 20, 2006.  Please mark that date on your calendars and plan to attend.  The conference will again be held at the Clark Auditorium at the Crozer Chester Medical Center in Upland, PA.  An early registration form is included on the last page.  As always a full day of individual and panel presentations on issues of interest to individuals and families coping with the aftermath of suicide is planned along with other activities.  For more information please e-mail us at phillysos@hotmail.com.
A Note from a Friend of My Son…………………………………………………………………………Linda Bates

A good friend of my son, Chris, posted the following on-line at the web site of one of his favorite bands and another friend saw it and sent it to me.  In April, it will be seven years since Chris took his life.  I thought that I would share it here so that others can see that every suicide loss affects many people and ripples down the years for longer than we think.  Also it is nice to see that good memories and good friendships can and do make themselves felt for a long time.  This brief e-mail made me feel very close to my son.  I truly hope that all of you are fortunate enough to have a precious memory of your lost loved soon come to you too.  Thank you for remembering, Marcus.
“A good friend of mine and ol’ college roommate introduced me to Walt mink about 8-9 years ago.  His name is Chris Bates and unfortunately he’s no longer with us.  In my eyes, he was a great guitar player and knew what he was talking about when it came to great music.  Even though he was a few years younger than me, I looked up to him in many respects.
“Upon returning to school from a weekend at home, he picked up the Miss Happiness CD and said that it was some of the best music he’s heard in a long time.  I couldn’t argue with him about it.  Everything about the CD was awesome and I ended up buying it a little while later.

“Years passed, Chris passed, and I lost the CD.  Something a few months back reminded me of Walt Mink, but I could not remember the name of the band or the name of the CD.  I searched and searched the net, asked some other friends from college who were also friends with Chris, but no one remembered.

“When I finally remembered ‘Walt Mink,’ I was very excited and ran out to purchase the CDs.  Not only are all of the albums better than most of the music I’ve heard in a long time (still rings true), but it brings back some great memories of my good friend, Chris Bates.

“I miss ya Chris.”








Marcus
Human Mind In Memory of Kevin………………………………………….…………… Rodica M. Liggett 

Recently I lost my ex husband, the father of my two teen daughters, to suicide.  We are confused and in great emotional pain and I have found that writing about it really helps.  Following is a poem I wrote in his memory.
 
	Human mind,

A wonderful jewel,

Often ignored and crushed

Under the weight

of daily routines and burdens.

 

Human mind,

Frail and precious

Designed to give us

Directions in life.

 

Human mind that gives in

under pressure

So much help needed to 

Understand,

Accept and

Care for the human mind!


	We speak with ease about

Broken limbs,

Diseased organs, colds and the flu.
We forget without our mind,

The sound leader of life,

There is nothing!

 

Please world,

Have the courage to

Save the human mind

Before it is too late

And tragedy strikes!




Suicide Prevention Walked Planned for Delco.....................Maryellen Carpenter

For several months the Events/Public Relations Committee of the Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force has been planning the First Annual Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk and Fun Run.  It will take place on Saturday, May 6, 2006 from9:30AM – 12:30 PM at Rose Tree Park located at PA Route 252 & Rose Tree Road in Upper Providence, PA.  The  park is just off US Route 1 about two miles west of I-476 (“The Blue Route”).  
A 3.1 mile course will be used.  Registration is $20.00 (Children Under 12 Free).  All registered participants get a free event T-shirt and refreshments.  SOS and other organization involved with suicide loss and prevention will provide information on their services and activities.  The walk benefits the Delco Task Force.  Contact Tony Salvatore at 610-279-6100 (weekdays) or tsalvator@mces.org for details.  

Planning is getting underway for the Annual Memorial Candle Lighting Service that we co-sponsor every year with the Delco Task Force which is also held at Rose Tree Park.  As has been our custom for past few years, the memorial will take place during Suicide Prevention Week, 9/3-9/10, 2006.
Understanding Suicide Tribute to Danny Hewitt 6/13/1985 – 11/11/2003………… 

	Everything is overwhelming

Feelings are extreme

Life has no solace for me

I sink into my dreams

I wonder why God has placed 

This heavy burden on me

Could it be that I must suffer

Or is this just a mystery

Each day is a new challenge

To get me through the space

I grab small bits of happiness

As they whirl by my face

I bear my pain 

As best I can 

Until that time

When I need to give in

I grieve for my loved one

As you can tell

But can’t you understand

This was how he felt


	For it is with empathy

That we may somehow know 

That comfort may be ours

If we accept how they were

Understanding is not enough

To get us through our days

But it may be all we have

To make sense of hopeless ways

My hope for this small verse

Is to comfort and to mend

To all those who grieve

For a loved one’s desperate end

For we belong to a band of brothers

For which we didn’t seek

May God give us comfort

Mercy for loved ones who sleep.

Kathy Parry

Danny’s Mom

2/17/2006



	We would be pleased to include items that you would like to share with our readers.  Send them to SOS, PO Box 127, Morton, PA 19070-0127 or phillysos@hotmail.com.


Montco Suicide Prevention Task Force Update……………………………………….Andrea Sitler
Hi Everyone!  I hope this finds everyone doing well!  Here is a quick update on what’s happening with the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force.  First, we have published the Suicide Prevention Resource Guide.  This is a descriptive listing of most suicide prevention and suicide loss support services in the Delaware Valley.  If you would like a copy please call me at the Montgomery County Health Department (610-278-5117) or asitler@mail.montcopa.org.  
Also the 4th Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk will be held on Saturday, October 7, 2006 at the Norristown Farm Park.  We’re not inviting any hurricanes this year.

Central Bucks SOS Group Candle Lighting…………………………………………….Nancy Heacock
In December, our group had the 3rd annual candle lighting memorial service during our monthly meeting.  It is a special time to remember our loved ones near the holiday season.  Each person brings a picture of their loved one.  The picture is placed near a candle which is lit during the readings which capture our loss and memory of the person we loved and now miss.  We seem to find strength and comfort as we share readings and light the candles.  At the end of the memorial there is the warm glow of many candles.  Thirteen persons attended and each person seemed glad to be surrounded by the love and support of others who can identify with their loss.  Anyone is invited to join us on the 2nd Tuesday of the month (7:30-9:00PM).
Suicide Memorial Wall Project…………………………………………………………..Karyl Chastain Beal 

We are creating a Suicide Memorial Wall at our home in Columbia, Tennessee, as a special project to help suicide "survivors."  I would like to offer a little information:

What is the mission of the wall?  We remember the names of our loved ones whose deaths were by suicide.  We reach out to those left behind with understanding and support.  In their memory, we pray for solutions.
Where is the wall?   The wall is at our home, about 5 miles from Columbia, Tennessee.  The wall is in an enclosed room at the back of the Butterfly Pavilion.  

Who is creating the wall?  The wall is an outreach project of volunteers from two Internet support communities: Parents of Suicides (POS) and Friends & Families of Suicides (FFOS).  

Whose name can be put on the wall?  Anyone who has lost someone to suicide may order a memorial tile to be placed n the wall. 
How much do the memorial tiles cost?  The cost of a tile to be placed on the wall is $5.00.  If those who order tiles want duplicate tiles made and sent to them, they may also order duplicates at the cost of $10 per duplicate. 
What do the tiles look like?  Each tile is a lightweight metal, size 4” x 6”.  On the tile, there is a colored photo of the person, along with his/her name, birth and death dates, and location.
Is the wall open to the public?  Can anyone visit the wall at any time?  The wall is on private property. The wall will be open for viewing during the semi-annual retreats: spring and fall.   Those who would like to see the wall at other times are welcome to contact me to arrange a time to visit and to receive directions. 
How do we order a memorial? Directions are at www.parentsofsuicide.com/ismw.html. 

Is there a deadline for ordering a tile?  No.
Peace,
Karyl Chastain Beal (931.388.9289; karylofpavo@cs.com)

Columbia, Tennessee 

Suicide Loss Support Group Facilitator Training………………………..….Maryellen Carpenter
SOS frequently receives inquiries about help in organizing SOS groups and training group leaders.  We are acutely aware that groups are needed in many more locations than those we now have.  However, setting up and maintaining a group takes a lot of effort and commitment.  The Greater Philadelphia Chapter of the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention shares our interest in expanding suicide loss support groups.  In past years the Philadelphia Chapter has brought in trainers through its National Office in New York to provide group leader training in Philadelphia.  SOS is working with the Philadelphia Chapter and its Executive Director, Pat Gainey, to organize a training session later this year for new trainers and a much needed refresher for current group facilitators.  More to come!

Chester County SOS Group has New Leader

While we are on the subject of groups, SOS is very pleased to let you all know that Sue Kelleher is now our group facilitator for our Chester County Support group which meets at Paoli Hospital.  This group has been up and running since October 2004 and it meets in the Willistown Room.  

SOS has a New Board Member
At its last meeting, the SOS Board welcomed Gail Dorhn as a new Member.  Gail facilitates our Center City SOS Group at Graduate Hospital.  Gail is very well informed and active in all of our projects.  Prior to taking over the CC group she co-facilitated groups in south NJ.

REMEMBER SOS WITH YOUR UNITED WAY PLEDGE

Please designate  “Survivors of Suicide, Inc.” 

for your United Way contribution.  

Our number is 09449.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

2006 SOS SPING CONFERENCE REGISTRATION

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________

Street Address:______________________________________________________________________

Town:_______________________________ State:________________ Zip:_____________________

Phone:_________________________________ E-mail:_____________________________________

Loss (Optional): [  ] Child  [  ] Spouse  [  ] Sibling  [  ] Parent  [  ] Other:________________________

[  ] Add me to the SOS mailing list (for SOS newsletter and future SOS conference notices only)

Please send your check or money order for $25.00 payable to Survivor of Suicide, Inc. to:

SOS, Inc., PO Box 127, Morton, PA 19070-0127

Early registration will let us better plan conference arrangements.  
SOS, Inc.

PO Box 127
Morton, PA 19070-0127
PAGE  
5

